
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 14 SEPTEMBER 2006 

                                                                                                                                                                                             

IOS.81/06
MAKING SPACE FOR WATER

The Director of Community Services, Mr Battersby, presented in some detail report CS.42/06 attaching report CS.40/06 on the work of an inter agency joint working group, ‘Carlisle Recovery/Making Space for Water Group’, comprising operational technical staff from the Environment Agency, Carlisle City Council, Cumbria County Council and United Utilities.

Through the sharing of information the Group was taking a collaborative approach to investigating the mechanisms of flooding in the Carlisle area and the mutual support of flood defence initiatives.  

A number of specific locations had been highlighted where flooding occurred but the causes had been difficult to assess.  By jointly funding investigation work, liability could be determined and solutions costed for future programmes.

Mr Battersby drew attention to a coloured plan depicting Carlisle Urban Flood Risk, copies of which could be provided to Members.

The Executive had on 29 August 2006 considered report CS.40/06 and decided (Minute EX.181/06 refers):

“1.  That the Carlisle Recovery/Making Space for Water Group continue to meet in its current format.

2.  That to support the work of the Group, the Executive agree to allocate £25,000 per year for three years from within the balance of the £1.5m ODPM Grant awarded to the City Council for flood alleviation works, which will be match funded by the other three Agencies.”

A report giving an update on the expenditure and outcomes from the ODPM flood recovery grant would be submitted to the Executive on 25 September 2006.

The Committee was asked to endorse the Executive’s above proposals.

In considering the matter Members raised the following questions and observations -

1. In response to a request for details of flood alleviation works undertaken, Mr Battersby said that at Willowholme for example United Utilities had inserted a flap valve on a side branch to the main sewer and undertaken works to the treatment works inlet which had created capacity upstream.  A Project Team had been established involving operational people.

2. A Member referred to section 2.2 of report CS.40/06 and asked whether the proposed consultation had been approved.  


Mr Battersby replied that all agencies had agreed contributory funding and Ward Members in affected areas would be consulted on localised solutions.

3. Mr Battersby advised that the Making Space for Water Group comprised more operational technical staff from the Environment Agency, Carlisle City Council, Cumbria County Council and United Utilities.  The Group met monthly and it would be possible to update this Committee on progress on a quarterly basis.

4. A Member considered that new development could potentially cause drainage problems and asked whether any scope existed within building control to address that issue.

Mr Battersby replied that a parallel initiative had been established with the Environment Forum therefore action was being taken at the planning stage.   Problems were around adoption issues.


RESOLVED – (1) That the Committee endorsed the proposals of the Executive on Making Space for Water as detailed in Minute EX.181/06.

(2) That the Committee looks forward to receiving progress reports on a quarterly basis.







